Barmston & Fraisthorpe Parish Council

Clerk: Mrs Patricia Lambert

Email: clerk@barmston.org.uk Tel: 01964 527467

Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 7th September 2022 in the Village Hall, Barmston

Present:

Councillors: Keith Manuel, Mark Jackson, Margaret Marshall, Geoff Riby, Les Wiles, Ian Lawson, Doris

Bedwell

Members of the public: One Ward Councillors: Jane Evison

Clerk: Patricia Lambert.

Apologies: Charlie Dewhirst, Jonathan Owen

Declaration of Interest: None

Public Participation

None

Minutes of the previous Council meeting 8th June 2022

It was Resolved that the minutes of the meeting be approved and signed by the Chair

Road to Fraisthorpe Beach

Chairman told the council that this could become a major issue as the road is eroding rapidly, the road is not suitable for the amount of traffic that uses it., There is a danger of road eventually disappearing. Cllr Jackson met with a representative from East Riding some 3 months ago but no action has yet been taken Cllr Manuel showed the council photos of the badly worn road. Cllr Manuel said he would like another site visit for this matter to be re addressed.

Parish Council Land at Fraisthorpe Beach

There is a small area of land by car park on beach at Fraisthorpe owned by The Parish Council. this is now being used for parking and motorhomes staying overnight on this area of and. It was suggested that signs be made telling its land owed by council and access is always needed.

Layby at Fraisthorpe

There is a new Mobile catering van at layby, Cllr Manuel asked Cllr Evison if holes in and near layby could be filled with any spare road repair.

Bridge at Fraisthorpe

Cllr Manuel showed the council pictures of the bridge which shows that the bridge walls are wearing away, there is a danger of the bridge falling in. The bridge should have a weight limit on and currently does not, Cllr Evison to investigate.

Bus Shelter

We now have funding from Lissett Wind Farm Community Fund, Chair said that we need to decided what type of Bus shelter to purchase, Chair to obtain new updated prices for Bus shelter and for the laying of concrete slab for it to go on, before next meeting, so decisions can be made so work can start.

New Seats at pond

Two of the seats at the pond that was purchased earlier in year, the screws have rusted, clerk has tried to contact company, to rectify this, but they have gone into Liquidation

Chair has priced up for new screws and asked permission to purchase and replace himself, all agreed

Litter Pick

After several residents asking about a litter pick in the village, all agreed to organise one for October It was suggested that it be held on Saturday 29th October 2022, refreshments would be provided after at Village Hall

Clerk to put add in next edition of Village Voice,.

Defib Course

Clerk informed the Council that she has been in contact with North Yorkshire Ambulance Service who organise training De Fib training, dates are available in January evenings or a Saturday Morning. After a discussion it was agreed by all a Saturday morning would be better it was agreed to book the date for Saturday 28th January 2023.

Clerk to book date with Ambulance service and The Village Hall to be advertised in Village Voice later in year for people to put names forward if they want to attend.

The Village Voice

The Parish Council is no longer responsible for The Village Voice but are pleased that Mrs Rosemary Swift has taken this on, the format has changed, but people like the new format.

Finance Report:

Bank Reconciliation: 28th August 2022 Charitable Bank account: £1112.25

Business Money Maker: Account: £3,790.63

It was agreed the bank reconciliation be approved and acceptable by the council.

Payments to be approved

Paid out of Meeting

Mrs L Swales £124.96 (Platinum Jubilee Party)

Mrs M Marshall £296.00 (Platinum Jubilee Party)

Mrs P A Lambert £388.18 (Clerks Wages and Expenses June)

Mrs R Swift £27.69 (Epson Ink Cartridge)

Mr I Lawson £1034.63 (Plants and extras for Pond Regeneration)

Barmston Village Hall £180.00 (Village Hall Hire)

Mrs P Lambert £368.69(Clerks Wages and Expenses /July)

PKF Littlejohn £240.00 (External Auditors)

Jupiter Web Solutions £300.00 (Web Site)

ICO £35.00 (Data Protection)

Mrs P Lambert £402.19 (Clerks Salary ad Expenses /August)

Credits

HMRC £838.78 Vat Refund

All approved and accepted by the council

Any other business

Cllr Wiles asked why Chapel Lane, and the Allotments, did not receive any funding from last years Wind farm grants. The Chair explained that all of the Parish Council including Cllr Wiles voted on what applications was to be awarded, funding, last year the council had quite a few applications, so unfortunately not all could be awarded.

Cllr Wiles then informed the Parish Council that as of immediate effect he would be resigning from The Parish Council and representative on The Lissett Windfarm Committee. Chairman asked Cllr Wiles to forward a written letter of resignation.

Date and time of next meeting 12th October 2022 Next AGM May 2023 Meeting closed 8.55 pm